President Judy Walsh called the meeting to order at 7:30.

Minutes Peggy Weidman was thanked for taking the October minutes. No changes to the minutes were proposed and thus they were approved by the membership.

Treasury report

Joy Dorman reported that the treasurer transition was completed. She said that check requests and deposit summaries can be handed to either her or Bobbie Draves or mailed to their home addresses. They also requested that when sending check requests or deposits to the treasurers, please also send an email letting them know to be on the lookout for item in the mail. They will email back when check requests or deposits are received.

Announcements:

- 1) **2021 Raffle Quilt** Judy reported that the fabric and pattern had been donated for this quilt and that it is expected that block kits will be available for distribution in January 2020.
- 2) Service projects Nancy Brennan reminded us that the next service project meetings are November 14th and 19th. She also brought 5 memorial quilts from Holy Cross NICU in Silver Spring. Family members of children that did not survive the NICU are invited to decorate a block in memory of the child. These blocks are then sewn into a quilt which is displayed at an annual memorial service for these children. These five quilts are quilts that FSQ members have sewn together the past five years for the annual memorial service.
- 3) **2020 Raffle Quilt Tickets** Suma Glassman has raffle ticket packets for distribution. She also asked us to put our names on the back of stubs "after" we sell them. The top 3 ticket sellers usually get some type of prize.
- 4) **Hospitality:** Judy reminded everyone about the Holiday Party next month and said Michele Barnard has asked us to bring beverages or snacks that are either sweet or savory. No paper products are needed, as there are plenty left from the quilt show. Volunteers will be needed for set up and clean up.

Programs Cathy Miller introduced our very own Maria Rogers Naito and her talk about quilting in Japan.

The next **Executive Board meeting** will be held on Dec. 9th at 7:00 PM at Asbury Methodist Village, 400 Russell Ave., Gaithersburg, MD 20877. All FSQ members are welcome to attend.

Door Prizes Winners were Gerda Sherwood, Suma Glassman, and Joy Dorman.

Fat Quarter Drawing – Liz Plantz and Harriet Sheinson- Winners were Judy Newton, Mary Lou Dungan, Jan Drass, Dottie Acton, and Heidi Oestreicher.

Our meeting was adjourned at 9:30 P.M.

Respectfully Submitted, Carmen Sesvold, FSQ Secretary